

February 2, 2015

Edward J. Benz, MD President and Chief Executive Officer Dana-Farber Cancer Institute 450 Brookline Avenue Boston, MA 02215 Joint Commission ID #: 4842 Program: Laboratory Accreditation Accreditation Activity: Measure of Success Accreditation Activity Completed: 02/02/2015

Dear Dr. Benz:

The Joint Commission would like to thank your organization for participating in the accreditation process. This process is designed to help your organization continuously provide safe, high-quality care, treatment, and services by identifying opportunities for improvement in your processes and helping you follow through on and implement these improvements. We encourage you to use the accreditation process as a continuous standards compliance and operational improvement tool.

The Joint Commission is granting your organization an accreditation decision of Accredited for all services surveyed under the applicable manual(s) noted below:

. Comprehensive Accreditation Manual for Laboratory and Point-of-Care Testing

This accreditation cycle is effective beginning July 26, 2014. The Joint Commission reserves the right to shorten or lengthen the duration of the cycle; however, the certificate and cycle are customarily valid for up to 24 months.

Please visit <u>Quality Check®</u> on The Joint Commission web site for updated information related to your accreditation decision.

The following laboratory services have been surveyed under Joint Commission standards in accordance with the Clinical Laboratory Improvement Amendments of 1988:

CLIA# 22D0075012 for the specialties and subspecialties of General Immunology, Routine Chemistry, Urinalysis, Endocrinology, Toxicology, Coagulation and Hematology.

CLIA# 22D0971051 for the specialties and subspecialties of Clinical Cytogenetics.

CLIA# 22D1010753 for the specialties and subspecialties of Bacteriology, General Immunology,

Hematology, Blood Transfusion Services and Immunohematology(ABO Group and RH).

We encourage you to share this accreditation decision with your organization's appropriate staff, leadership, and governing body. You may also want to inform the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services (CMS), state or regional regulatory services, and the public you serve of your organization's accreditation decision.

Please be assured that The Joint Commission will keep the report confidential, except as required by law. To ensure that The Joint Commission's information about your organization is always accurate and current, our policy requires that you inform us of any changes in the name or ownership of your organization or the health care services you provide.

Sincerely,

Mark G.Pelletier, RN, MS

Chief Operating Officer

Division of Accreditation and Certification Operations

hark Gelletin